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From the Branch President

you can all put the date on your calendar.

I read in the Victoria Branch Newsletter, August 2016, of several worrying issues overseas. A Victoria Branch wanderlust 
on tour in Britain, in ‘Gerry’s Jottings’, writing just after the vote by the U.K. to leave the European Union, reports firstly 
of proposals to ban diesel-engined cars in Paris. While I have no particular affinity with such cars, it is the first sign that the 
European Union has in mind placing some pressures on the motorists of Europe. One could read this as just one of many more 
to come. Another was the possibility of banning all cars of greater that 25 years of age. That is a much more threatening worry 
for the car enthusiast. 

We accept that pollution by motor vehicles is a genuine concern in Europe, as elsewhere, and needs to be urgently addressed, 
and it is noted that the EU has mandated emissions of noxious oxide to be less than the 100 grams level on all new cars sold 
by the year 2021, and that the larger engined cars are moving towards the Hybrid system to address this issue.

It is stated too, that we will be subject to paying GST plus duty on spare parts in the sub-$1,000 bracket from 1st July 2017. 
One presumes this would not apply to vehicles over a certain age limit, but if you have knowledge on this score, please drop 
us a line and share this with us.

With the better weather coming, let’s hope the sunshine will overcome some of these worries and that it will encourage us all 
to get our cars out and about.

Take care, and we’ll look forward to all meeting up again very soon.
Ian

At our recent AGM, it was pleasing to feel the optimism for 
the coming year. It is only a little over six months until your 
Branch hosts the 2017 Federal Rally, and we will bring you 
regular reports on developments along the way.

There were minimal changes to the Committee, so minimal 
in fact, that they would be barely preceptible to the naked 
eye! One would hope that this can be taken that your man-
agement team of the Branch is doing a reasonable job. 

I have separately prepared a President’s Report to the AGM, 
which will be published in this issue.

We are planning a most interesting outing with historical fla-
vour in October, at a date yet to be finalised, and will notify 
members of the details as soon as these as possible so that 

Front Cover picture: Steve Stuckey sent this shot of 1934 Phantom II saloon 68SK. The coachwork was built by Kellner of 
Paris, who were located in the Champs-Elysees, no less.
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Opposite page, middle: The coachbuilder’s plate in this photograph was kindly sent to your Editor by Branch member 
Barbara Fitzedward-Fogarty. Less than four inches long, this charming little plate is that of a coachbuilder not normally  
associated with Rolls-Royce cars, Mulliners Ltd of Birmingham, though two pre-war Wraiths, WRB66 and WMB67, were 
bodied by this coachbuilder. Founded in 1792, Mulliners Ltd was not associated in any way with the prolific London coach-
builder H.J. Mulliner & Co., though obviously the persons concerned were distantly related. Mulliners Ltd was acquired by 
Standard-Triumph in 1958.



From the Editor  
hjmullinersw@bigpond.com

Branch member Phil Sproston has requested that I remind members that if they live in New South Wales and choose to 
save rather a lot of money each year by opting for Historic registration of their cherished motor car, he (Phil) is one of the 
two people in our Branch who can sign off on the paperwork that Roads & Maritime Services N.S.W. require. Registrar Ian 
Dunn is the other. If posting it, please include a self-addressed stamped envelope. Phil may be contacted on 0418 266 631 or 
phil2025@gmail.com.  Ian’s contact details are on the rear page of every edition of The Capital Letter.

Senior Vice-President Gos Cory has written to notify us of the death of Fleur Samuels, first wife of Foundation Member the 
late Paul Samuels. Fleur was herself a vital cog in the wheel when the R.R.O.C. of Australia was formed in 1956.

Steve Stuckey, reporting from the U.K. where he was on holiday, writes that new and very modern Rolls-Royce and Bentley 
cars are commonplace in London, with Bentleys outnumbering the other marque twenty to one.

Martin Bennett
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Below: Spot the difference! Often when using photographs in The Capital Letter, due to shortcomings in the original photo-
graphy (usually my own!) it becomes desirable to apply some digital manipulation to improve the photographer’s work. Here 
for example is a photograph used in our last edition, taken by the Editor at the Federal Rally in Bendigo, which included an 
object growing out of Gos Cory’s cap which was simply not noticed in the viewfinder when the shutter was pressed. On the 
right is the version improved for publication.



Branch Events Calendar
There is a strong probability that our past long-standing arrangement with the Ainslie Footbal Club for our monthly meetings 
and bistro meal get-togethers may be about to be re-established following the extensive refurbishment of the club’s facilities. 
Members will be advised once this has been achieved and our monthly meetings can regain their former familiarity.
 
Saturday December 3rd:  End of Year function at the Poachers Pantry. 

Sunday December 4th: Terribly British Day in the Treasury Carpark (see below).
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HERE AT SCP CAR SERVICES WE SPECIALISE IN SERVICING, REPAIRING AND RECOMMIS-
SIONING A VARIETY OF SUPER, CLASSIC AND PRESTIGE MARQUES. WE ARE A FAMILY RUN 
BUSINESS THAT IS JOINTLY OWNED BY HEATHER AND DEREK WATT, WE AIM TO BECOME 
THE NAME TRUSTED AND RECOMMENDED BY MEMBERS AND ENTHUSIASTS ALIKE. AS 
CLUB MEMBERS OURSELVES WE HAVE A GENUINE INTEREST AND PASSION ABOUT PRE-

SERVING THESE CARS. ALREADY MAINTAINING SEVERAL CLUB MEMBERS’ CARS WE ARE 
LOOKING TO EXPAND ON THIS. WE ARE HAPPY TO COME TO A VEHICLE’S LOCATION TO 

CARRY OUT WORK IF REQUIRED AT NO ADDITIONAL COST. OUR BRAND NEW DIAGNOSTIC 
EQUIPMENT ALSO ALLOWS US TO WORK ON MORE MODERN MODELS. WE ARE BASED IN 

NORTH BELCONNEN AND LOOK FORWARD TO MEETING WITH YOU SOON. 

Telephone: 0405 090 774   or   02 6258 1619        Email: scpcarservices@gmail.com

This is a very early Bentley Mk VI chassis ready for either its Standard Steel Saloon body to be fitted or to be transported 
to one of the coachbuilders. Some 20% of Mk VIs had special coachwork.  Note the protective tape on the chromework of 
the radiator shell.
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A brace of H.J. Mulliner, Park Ward’s handsome two-door saloons. The example on the left is a rare 1966 Bentley T Series, 
SBH1973 owned by Brian Williams (Vic.) while that on the right is 1973 Corniche CRH15449 owned by Troy Sartori (Vic.). 
The cars were photographed by the Editor at the 2016 Federal Rally in Bendigo.

Tailpiece . . .


